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                    FEBRUARY NEWSLETTER  2025           No. 446
Birthdays for February 2025:
Brian Eslick 16th  (93)
Cliff Hopper 28th  (90)
NEXT MEETING
Bathurst Panthers, Wednesday  February 5th , 2025
10:00 am for  10:15 am start
IMPORTANT DATES IN COMING MONTHS
Next General Meeting Wednesday, February  5th , 2025
Guest Speaker for February 5th  , 2025   : Warren Hickey
Annual General Meeting March 5th , 2025
Club Changeover Luncheon at Panthers, Wednesday 2nd April, 2025

OUR THOUGHTS & PRAYERS
Tony Keech as he copes with health problems. John Matthews as he also copes with health problems. John is in partial remission. Alan Petersen, as the result of a fall – broken leg and badly damaged hip. Alan is in Rehab at Bathurst Base Hospital. Also, Bruce Blatch now a resident of St Catherine’s and in failing health. Vice-President Lindsay Cox is focussing on member welfare and so would appreciate information on members who are in poor health and unable to attend meetings. Lindsay’s phone number is 0429 916 618.



GUEST SPEAKER
The guest speaker for February will be Warren Hickey.
Warren is the Principal Instructor at Precision Martial Arts. Warren has been teaching martial arts for over 40 years, and so is very qualified and experienced in his profession.


20-MINUTE SPEAKER FOR FEBRUARY
This will be Richard Hurford. 
FROM THE MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE
1. ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING  
        Management Committee for 2024/25:
President: Gavin Christie;  Vice-President: Lindsay Cox;  Immediate Past President: Ian Pellow;  Secretary: Mike O’Neill : Treasurer: Joe Buchta; Assistant Treasurer: Mike Hardie; Programme Director (Guest Speakers): Ian Pellow ; Programme Director (10-Minute Speakers & Travel):Paul Chapman;  Functions & Catering Officer: Joe Buchta ; Club Badge Keeper: Ian Pellow ; Attendance Officer: Jim Schaerf ; Newsletter Editor: Mike O’Neill. Public Officer: Mike O’Neill
Club Contact: Mike O’Neill 6332-2064  Email: mjoneill31@yahoo.com.au 
         Non-Committee Officers:
Auditor: Charles Fogliani ; Greeter & Badge Asst: Tim Hector ; Raffle: Barry Pickup & Allan Evers ; Webmaster: No appointment as yet ; Club Photographer: Bob Cassidy ; Membership Secretary:  Bob Cassidy.

1.  CLUB BANK ACCOUNT
Reliance Bank BSB No. is 882 000 , Account No. is 300 003 446 Please ensure that you reference an EFT payment with your name, and indicate what the payment is for.  Please note that when making an EFT payment, the name Unity Bank may appear on the screen. There is no need for concern as Unity Bank and Reliance Bank are now one and the same. 



MEMBERSHIP NUMBERS
Membership numbers are declining. We currently have 40 members. Please think hard about any male friends who might be potential members, give them a short run-down on the way we operate, and invite them to a General Meeting. On the first visit, guests of members are not required to pay the $6 Morning Tea payment.
Management Committee have approved the membership application of Peter Sadler, who, along with his wife Michelle, was a guest at our 2024 Xmas Luncheon. Peter will be inducted at the February General Meeting.

SUGGESTIONS TO BOOST MEMBERSHIP
Management Committee is continuing with a recruitment drive based upon valued suggestions from members and using promotional material from a previous recruitment, including a regular Community Service announcement on radio station 2BS.  This was voiced by Immediate Past President Ian Pellow.  There is also a promotion spoken by President Gavin Christie. Keep an ear out for both of these. Latest word is that these Community service announcements have been withdrawn by the radio station; so we await further explanation as to their continuance.
CLUB WEBSITE
The Club has its own website, courtesy of PSPL: 
           https://www.probus southpacific.org/microsites/bathurstm
Out-of-date articles have been removed and the Management Committee is in the process of uploading photos of relevant current activities.
ANNUAL CLUB MEMBERSHIP
The Management Committee have set the Annual Club Membership at $40, the same amount as last year. This should be paid at the February or March General Meeting and paid to Treasurer Joe Buchta. Payment should be in cash, as our bank do not accept cheques, or paid by EFT. (See item 2, above for Bank details). We have been informed by PSPL that the Affiliation Fee for this year is set at $20/member, being an increase of $1 from last year.
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF THE CLUB
This will take place at the March General Meeting on Wednesday, 5th March, 2025. Nomination forms for positions on the Management Committee will be available at the February and March General Meetings, and it is also possible to nominate from the floor at the AGM. Completed Nomination forms should be given to Barry Pickup, the Returning Officer.
Please see attached the AGM suggestions from PSPL, and also a power-point presentation from PSPL reminding us of the importance of service on the Management Committee.
SUGGESTED CHANGES TO THE PROBUS CONSTITUTION
Advice from Probus South Pacific is that the timeline has had to be extended for the finalisation of the new Constitution. Reason being that PSPL is working with External lawyers and Regulators, which means the timeline is not within the control of Probus. NSW regulators have approved the Draft Constitution, but other states have now to approve.
Latest advice is that this approval process is still in train.
Morning Tea Payment
This will remain at $6 per member per meeting, except for luncheon meetings. Please endeavour to have the correct money, as this obviates the necessity for a float.
A suggested change to the scones with jam and cream: small cakes?

Panthers Membership Reminder 
Just a reminder to members : Panthers Membership for 2025 is now due.


 Change of Email Address or Phone Number
Joe Buchta’s landline phone number is non-operative, and his mobile number is 0427- 342-541. If your email address or phone number has changed since last year, please inform Mike O’Neill so that the Membership Secretary is able to make the adjustment to the Club’s Membership List.

 Extended Time for Member Talk
The time for a member talk has been extended from 10 minutes to 20 minutes. The change seems to be working well.
  Experimental Seating Arrangements 
Following on from a discussion at the AGM it was decided to experiment with a slightly changed seating  arrangement at General Meetings. Seating is now mainly in rows of chairs as in the past, but there will be a table at each side of the room for those who wish to sit in the round.




Revised Lucky-Door Prize at General Meetings
At the November General Meeting we began the new procedure for a lucky-door prize:  just a single more valuable and worthwhile prize  –  a $20 voucher from Dan Murphy’s.
Possible Club Outings in 2025
· A Day Trip down the Lachlan River near Forbes to visit sculptures located on the banks. (In a small 25-seater bus).
· Take part in the Bus trip organised during Seniors’ Week.
·  BBQ at Yarrabin.
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